
September 10, 2016 

Dear Editors, 

Thank you very much for your kind letter and advice. 

The language evaluations of three foreign reviewers are 2A and 1B. We have 

revised the language of the whole manuscript and checked carefully. We 

believe that the language of the manuscript has reached Grade A.  

Neither the entire paper nor any part of its content has been published or has 

been accepted elsewhere. It is not being submitted to any other journal. 

All authors have seen the manuscript and approved to re-submit to your 

journal. We hope that the revision is acceptable, and I look forward to hearing 

from you soon.  

Once again, thank you very much for your attention and consideration.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

Chao Wang 

Department of Laboratory Medicine 

School of Medical, Yangtze University  

1# Nanhuan Rd., Jingzhou 434023, China 

Phone: 0086-716-8062733 

Fax: 0086-716-8062635 

Email: celful60@163.com 

 


